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April 27, 2021 
 
The Honorable Melissa Minor-Brown 
411 Legislative Avenue 
Dover, DE 19901 
 
RE: Support for HB 141 APRN Compact Companion Bill 
 
Dear Representative Minor-Brown,  
 
Thank you for being the lead House sponsor of House Bill 141, the companion bill to the 
Advanced Practice Registered Nurse (APRN) Compact bill (HB 21). DHA supports this 
important bill. 

Like many licensure compacts, the APRN Compact legislation must be adopted as is, without 
tweaks or changes that tie it in to the practices of the adopting state. HB 141 plays an important 
role in aligning the Delaware Board of Nursing statute with the APRN Compact to advance 
APRN practice through elimination of barriers and improving access to care for Delawareans. 
This bill and the APRN Compact grant full practice authority with licensure and remove the 
onerous requirement for the Division of Professional Regulation to maintain a record of a 
collaborative practice agreement on file for licensed APRNs. With nearly 2500 active APRNs 
currently licensed in Delaware, we cannot afford to continue with ineffective and unfounded 
barriers to practice in place. DHA supports HB 141 as an additional step to seamlessly join 
Delaware as an APRN Compact state, with the goal of providing greater access to proven high-
quality care for patients. 

DHA is pleased to support HB 141 and looks forward to working with you and the members of 
the General Assembly to advance this important legislation. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Wayne A. Smith  
President & CEO 
 
 
 
 
DHA represents hospitals and health care delivery systems in Delaware and advocates for policies that 
create an environment enabling every Delawarean to be as healthy as they can be. 


